March 1948 Journal

Praise for the New Journal from Victoria, B. C., Local 230 
L. U. 230, Victoria, B. C. - Congratulations are certainly coming to the Editor for the new and attractive Journal set-up, as exemplified by the January 1948 issue. The new 1948 model should do much to make our members more “union minded,” and better informed citizens.


Of particular interest to Canadians is President Tracy’s article on “Labor Looks at Congress” and the “Work Sheet,” since the amount of interest in these matters displayed by organized labor in the United States will have an important bearing upon the economy of Canada. If the American voter insists upon an unequivocal promise from all candidates for office that if elected, they will actively campaign and vote for the six items contained in the “Work Sheet,” with special emphasis on No. 6, American labor can feel that a fair start has been made to settle some of the problems that have been with us for many years.

The educational drive being launched by the A. F. of L. through the newly formed L. E. P. L. is also a historic event. It is undoubtedly the first step towards restoring the reins of government to the American people, and no doubt a long-range, positive policy will be worked out as the movement progresses.


The year 1947 saw tremendous activity on Vancouver Island. Agreements were negotiated with some 13 electrical contractors, and resulted in substantial wage increases for many members. Our agreement with the B. C. Power Commission was renewed, to the financial benefit of the line crews and operators concerned. This agreement also contains clauses covering sick leave, three weeks paid vacations after five years service, and apprentices are refunded the cost of their tools upon satisfactory completion of their apprenticeship. Equally important is the fact that the Commission is paying a wage scale that compares very favorably with that paid by private employers in this area. The agreement with the Victoria City Council, negotiated last July, provides great improvements over former conditions. Our shipyard men are still busy and were not neglected in the matter of wage increases. They received 12½ cents on September 15th and the way things look, they will probably be asking for another boost in the near future. 


Negotiations with the other public utility, the B. C. Electric, have been prolonged and not so satisfactory. We are now awaiting a conciliation board under Provincial Government auspices, and hope that a satisfactory settlement will be arrived at. Also, in progress are negotiations for an agreement covering electrical workers in a pulp mill. This will be an innovation in an industry that has always included all workers in the Pulp, Sulphite and Paper Mill Workers agreement.


  The First 25,000-hp. unit of the Elk Falls project went on line on Saturday, January 10, and marks the first important step in public ownership of light and power facilities in this Province. A second unit is nearly ready, and four other units will be added. 
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